FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting

October 24, 2009
           Catharpin, VA
Directors Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Laura Colicchio, Tony Colicchio, Rich Moore, Marcia Newman, Sali Peterson 

Directors Absent:  Suzi McGraw

Members Present:  Jim and Maureen Henry, Pat Moore

The meeting opened at 1:45 pm and ended at 3:10 pm.

The board approved the minutes of the July 25, 2009 meeting with the date changed from June 25 to July 25.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo Ann Brown gave the Treasurer’s report.

Opening balance:
$2,095.71
Income:

   $15.00
dues




30.00
duffle bags (Tony purchase)

Total
$45.00

Expenses:
Total:
$55.00
printed ribbon for ornament keepsakes
Current Balance:
$2,085.71
Jo Ann gave up the position as treasurer.  Marcia Newman takes over as treasurer.
Membership

New Member:  Marilyn Tully  
Old Business

Trail Rides.  None
Schooling Shows.  September 16 show was cancelled because of the low number of signups.
Eastern Seaboard Show – October 2 - 4 – Lexington, VA.  This show was well attended by 10 FIRC riders and 12 spectators.

Clinics.  The September 6 Sigrun Clinic hosted by Curt Pierces was cancelled because of  too few signups.  The October 17-18 Magnus Clinic at Flying Change Farm in WV had 13 riders and 10 auditors even with the sometimes heavy rain.
Drill Team.  The drill team had not been active since the last meeting.

Liability Insurance.  Tony called three companies for club insurance estimates.  WinRidge offered to insure FIRC for special event liability at $1M per occurrence/$2M aggregate.  For example a $548 premium would cover:

2 Schooling Shows @ $124/day

2 Clinics @$50/day ($100/clinic) for club members; if participant is not a member then the clinician must show proof of insurance
General Liability @$100 (includes trail rides)

Questions:
1) For trail rides, are non-members covered?

2) Are FIRC officers covered?

Tony will make inquiries.

USIHC Annual Meeting – Sheridan International, Reston, VA – January 16, 2010.  What will we do as the local regional club?

Pat Moore made suggestions.  Rich Moore made a motion to the board:

1) Buy flower arrangements for the front and at the welcome table with a card from FIRC.  Not to exceed $100.

2) Door Prizes.  FIRC can donate an item and ask other USIHC regional clubs to donate something.  We need to get permission from the Congress.  Kari is the USIHC board point of contact.

The motion passed unanimously.

Holiday Keepsake Ornament.  Sali brought four newly completed ornaments to show.  The rest will arrive before the second week in November.  Most members who ordered have paid – only four accounts are outstanding.  The horses are high quality, hand sewn and look great with the red ribbon printed with FIRC 2009 in sparkling blue.

FIRC Branded Items.   Pat will explore patches with the FIRC logo.  Laura will research FIRC key chains.

New Business

Kentucky Horse Show – October 30 - November 1 – Louisville, KY.  Gudmar Peterson and Kathy Love host this show.  Top-notch riders give lessons.  International judges fly in to judge.

FIRC Drill Team will perform. Curt, Marcia, Rich, and Susan Milloy planned to ride; Tony and Laura might join them.  
Manassas Battlefield Ride – Sat., November 7; Rain date:  Sun., November 8.  Rich Moore will lead this ride.  FIRC will pay the $3 park entrance fee for members who ride.  Nine riders have signed up so far.

Rosaryville Thanksgiving Ride – This ride has been cancelled.
Charlestown Parade of Horses/FIRC Holiday Party and Annual Meeting – Sunday, December 13.  
We would like to organize the riders a little more this year.  The suggestion is to arrive at Suzi & Sandy’s at 10:30 am to practice a bit.  We can go to the racetrack parking lot between 11:30 and 12:00 doubling up in trailers to arrive and park together, have something to eat, and decorate the horses.
Clothing:  black pants, black helmets or helmet covers, blue FIRC jackets, and saddle pads.  Rich has more saddle pads for sale at $25 each if anyone needs one.

Decorations:  Pat is decoration committee chair and has been giving thought to ease and visibility.  She suggests eliminating the small garlands and using only the larger ones.  She will research clip-on bows for our horses’ tails.  Pat planned to look into head wear for the horses, e.g. antlers.

Ambassador from Iceland:  wants to get involved with the Icelandic riding community.  The board asked Rich to invite him to our holiday party.

Gift Exchange:  Tony will take the lead on this fun activity again this year.  Just bring a wrapped gift and exchange it for a number picked from the hat.

2010
Events – Rich has sent an email to members asking for input on what they would like to do in the coming year.

Board Elections – Rich will not run for the board for next year.  He said that after seven years on the board and five as president, it was time to step aside.  A new president will be chosen for next year.  Rich volunteered to consult as necessary.  What members will step up and join us?

As Vice President, Tony handles the elections.   Tony will send out an email to members asking them to join the board and vote.  Maureen and Jim Henry agreed to run for the board.
USIHC 
Any FIRC member may join in an USIHC Committee.  Just ask the committee chair.

Promotions Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The Promotions Committee has been active on a number of issues.  Cindy Wescott is drumming up enthusiasm.  Right now the committee is brainstorming a slogan.  They will then ask the Congress to choose.
Breeding Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The Breeding Committee is active reporting and discussing efforts by individuals and farms.  Katrin Sheehan has accompanied Barbara Fische to various farms across the country to evaluate foals.  The consensus was that the US has reached high breeding levels.  The foals have been equal to the quality in Germany.  The discussion now is about giving recognition to the top ranked filly and young stallion.

Not much is occurring with regional clubs or “official” USIHC efforts.

Youth Committee Report, Rich Moore

Susan Milloy has dropped out of the Youth Committee.

Website Committee Report, Rich Moore has left the website committee.

The next FIRC director’s meeting is planned for January 23, 2010 in West Virginia.
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